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April 16, 2024

Dear Property Owner:

| am writing this letter to inform you that the Saratoga County Department of Public Works will be
reconstructing CR 96, Middletown Road, from the Waterford Village Line to CR 97, Fonda Road,
during the spring/summer of 2024. Some preliminary clearing work consisting of tree trimming and
tree removal is underway and to be completed as weather permits. -

We will make every effort to reduce the impact of this project on our residents. There may be some
inconvenience related to the construction that will be unavoidable.

Our standard roadway will consist of two (2) ten (10) foot lanes with paved shoulders. The alignment
of the highway will remain approximately the same.

To properly resurface the highway; trees, limbs, and brush will need to be removed from the right-
of-way. This allows for improved highway drainage, increased sight distances and a reduction in
roadside hazards. Any trees or limbs needing removal or trimming will be marked in advance. We
also ask that if you know the location of your property corners that you flag them if possible, or to
provide this office with a copy of a map indicating the location of the property corners so that we
may do so. The project will result in a much safer and more easily maintained roadway for our
residents. We thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

If you have any questions, please contact our Dispatcher at (518)885-9020 between 8am and 4pm.

Sincerely,

7 Chad M. Cooke, P. E.
Commissioner of Public Works
Cc: Dave Ball - Town Supervisor

Tony Lubas - Highway Superintendent
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